
 

 
 

 

Board of UNGC 

The office of Indonesian Global Compact Network 

 

 

Re - Commitment of Engagement 

 

Dear stakeholders,  

It is with great pleasure as Mentor Foundation (MMB) provides a summary of 

the activities and events from January 2016 to December 2017 to highlight our 

commitment towards the SDGs goals. The following SGDs were achieved; Goal 

4 - Quality Education, Goal 5 - Gender Equality and Goal 17 - Partnership for 

the Goals over the past 2 years. We are also aligned with the 10 Principles of 

the UN Global towards sustainable business practices. 

MMB is now operating in its 4th year in Bali, Indonesia. Since MMB started its 

Personal Money management program mid-2014, we also recognize the needs 

of today’s youth to manage their personal finances more sustainably. We 

decided to collaborate with selected senior high schools and vocational 

schools; to offer our program to these students before they complete their 

college education. We have great responses and feedback from these 

students; the knowledge they have acquired are practical and assist them to be 

more aware of their spending habits. With these newly acquired skills in 

Personal money management, these students will be able to apply the 

practical knowledge in different work and social situation. 

The SDGs took effect from January 2016 and MMB is also committed to fulfil 

the relevant goals. Our continued collaboration with BaliWise, a women 

empowerment program means that young women from marginalized 

communities will have better success to be financially sustainable once they 

enter the workforce. We also collaborate with 3 vocational high schools to 

instil similar opportunities to these students before they graduate.  Apart from 

the practical financial education, MMB also include NLP (Neuro Linguistic 

Programming) topics to improve the overall learning experience. As a result, 

students are more engaged and better at processing information. 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Our partnership with Yogurt Republic Indonesia is now in its third year as this 

social entrepreneurship program has proven to achieve many positive 

outcomes for the business, its staff and the community. Yogurt Republic will be 

opening more stores in Bali, thereby creating more job opportunities and local 

ownership for the astute managers. 

At Mentor Foundation, we are always looking for programs to up-skill our 

mentors. We also participate in workshops and conferences to share 

awareness and the success of our programs for the local communities we 

support. 

Since late 2017, Mentor Foundation has been working with our IT specialist to 

create a more user friendly eLearning platform, MentorHub to allow people 

from marginalized areas to access our programs; to improve their knowledge 

and skillsets; to become more confident and to be more sustainable. 

In conclusion, Mentor Foundation is on the right track. We continue to work 

towards incorporating the Ten Principles with the SDGs to promote 

sustainability, transparency, accountability and collaboration. 

 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Alan Morgan 

Founder & CEO 

Mentor Foundation (MMB.ngo)  

  



 

 
 

It has been another exciting 2 years at Mentor Foundation. Since it started in 2014, we 

continue to provide basic financial literacy education to micro and small businesses. We also 

collaborate with senior high schools; to empower college students with skills and knowledge 

of personal money management prior to them finishing school. 

Below are the highlights from January 2016 through to December 2017. 

January - March 2016 

January - Collaborate with SMA Ngurah Rai to conduct Personal Money management 

program. The principal from this local high school has seen the value of our program and the 

students attend our workshop as part of their extra curriculum program. A total of 19 

students participated in our workshop over 6 months. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

February - Attended network gathering organized by the Australian consulate, Sanur. The 

Australian consulate in Bali has several events per year to engage local businesses and 

NGOs, to facilitate collaboration between businesses.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

March - Senior Mentor, Ketut Wibawa attended re-take of NLP workshop. Pak Ketut is the 

senior mentor at Mentor Foundation and it is always useful to up skill NLP knowledge and 

technique. NLP has certainly facilitated better learning outcomes from our students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue our ongoing education support to BaliWise students with 4 intakes per year. 

These girls were selected to receive hospitality scholarship training. Our Personal Money 

Management program will improve their financial sustainability. Intake #27 has 18 students 

for the next 3 months.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ongoing mentoring support to Yogurt Republic 119 in Kuta. This is the second year of 

trading and the staff turnover rate is very low, less than 20% over 2 years. All junior staff 

have the opportunity and potential to become store owners; a unique model of ‘giving back 

to the community’ and providing every staff a career. The entire team of 15 staff 

participated in the fortnightly workshop.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

April - June 2016 

Mentor Foundation receive many request for mentoring outside Denpasar area and within 

Indonesia. We are planning to create an online eLearning platform to allow other 

Indonesians to access this free education.  Current eLearning platforms cater for many that 

are already educated. MentorHub aims to provide this eLearning platform for many who are 

less educated and from marginalized community. We aim to launch MentorHub in 2018.  

 

April - There were 34 students for BaliWise Intake #28. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May - Participate in Ubud Royal Weekend 2016, focused on Entrepreneurship, Culture and 

Tourism. We were invited by MarkPlus and the Ubud Royal Family to participate in this 

event, where budding entrepreneurs share their journey of hardship to become successful. 

One of the keys to success is managing their finances in a sustainable manner.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

July - September 2016 

July - Commenced a 3 month workshop on Personal Money Management program for a 

group of supervisors at Maya Resort, Sanur. The workshop was attended by 11 supervisors 

over 12 weeks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August - Invitation to meet with Mr. Ir Adjie Sapta M Si, Chief CSR and Mr. Jufri Anthony, 

Assistant Manager of Corporate Social Responsibility from PT Toyota Motor Manufacturing 

Indonesia (PT TMMIN),. The meeting was co-ordinated by Mr. Desmon Ginting, author of 3 

books “Etos Kerja, Komunikasi Cerdas, Supervisor Hebat”. The purpose of the meeting was 

to discuss PT TMMIN CSR programs for Mentor Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BaliWise intake #29 had 31 students. 

Collaborate with a vocational college, SMK Pandawa to conduct Personal Money 

management program. The school principal was very impressed with our program and 

created a compulsory curriculum for all their year 12 students to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

October - December 2016 

October - Collaborate with another vocational college, SMK Prada to conduct Personal 

Money management program to their year 12 students. Due to the large group of 75 

students, we conducted our workshop in 2 classes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attended Engage Bali 2016. A Social Media conference to learn the latest trend and 

applications in the social media space. Our participation was kindly sponsored by Social 

Bakers from Czech Republic. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November - Financial Controller and Mentor, Wahyu Febriyanto attends NLP workshop for 

Practitioner certification.  

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

December - Collaborate with Social Department, Badung to start micro business for some 

families in Bali marginalized area. We interviewed 4 families from Desa Taman, Abiansemal 

in Badung regency and accepted 2 families for the piggery program for the next 12 months.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BaliWise last Intake #30 for 2016 were attended by 27 students. 

 

 

A total of 289 students attended our Personal Money management workshop for 2016. 
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January - March 2017 

 

Mentor Foundation Continue its Personal Money management program with our 

collaboration partner, BaliWise, Intake #31 was attended by 27 students. 

Continue our Personal Money management program with our collaboration partner, SMK 

Pariwisata Dalung (PRADA) every Monday for 6 months in 2 separate classes. 

Class 1 - 38 students : Class 2 - 37 students  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We continue our Personal Money management program with our collaboration partner, 

SMK Pandawa, Abiansemal for 62 students over the next 6 months  

Yogurt Republic Legian - mentoring program every fortnight on Saturday for 15 staff. 

We also offered 1 on 1 mentoring services to local micro and small business to the following 

Ibu Popi and Ibu Yanti - Braaz Bali Café and Bar at Jalan Nook 

Wayan Sadra - Traditional Bali Village Tour (freelance driver & tour service) 

Linda Wong - Candy Bali Karaoke (How to write a business plan)   

Ni Luh Dian - Healthy Juice (Business Plan and Marketing Strategy) 

Mohamud Firdaus Ali - FotoCubes (freelance photography service) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

January - Commenced a piggery breeding program for 2 marginalized families (pak Nyoman 

Tabag and pak Wayan Surem) from Banjar Batu Bayan in Abiansemal for the next 15 month 

period. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April - June 2017 

April - BaliWise, Intake #32 with 28 students. 

Yogurt Republic Legian - mentoring program every fortnight for 15 staff on Saturday 

Monitor piggery breeding program for marginalized families at Banjar Batu Bayan in 

Abiansemal. 

Invited to present to a business womens’ group based in Sanur.  

Topic - Social Media marketing specifically for SMEs located in Bali, Indonesia. 

June - Networking session with Direct Aid Program at Australian Consular, Denpasar 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

July - September 2017 

July - Continue our Personal Money management program with our collaboration partner, 

BaliWise, Intake #33 saw 35 students in our PMM program. 

Partnered with another vocational college, SMK Pratama Widya Mandala, to conduct our 

Personal Money management for 28 students per semester. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A school new semester with SMK Pandawa, Abiansemal with 57 students. 

Another semester with our collaboration partner, SMA Ngurah Rai for 17 students for the 

next school semester. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yogurt Republic Legian - mentoring program for 15 staff every fortnight.  

Yogurt Republic Seminyak - new store from the Yogurt Republic group - mentoring program 

for 17 staff every fortnight.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

July - Informal gathering for NGOs based in Bali to understand Mentor Foundation’s 

Personal Money management program, with the view to offer Train the Trainer workshop 

for their managers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August - Invited to present and showcase Mentor Foundation at the Indonesia Development 

Forum, Jakarta.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August - Invited to presented a 3 hour session on the Importance and Principles of a 

Business Plan to an NGO group from Bangladesh 

September - Meeting with director at Bappenas in Jakarta to showcase MentorHub. 

Followup with Skype video presentation of MentorHub to Bappenas Director of Small 

Medium Enterprises and Cooperatives Development, Bapak Ahmad Dading Gunadi with 3 

senior staff.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

September - Invitation by Annika Linden Centre for their NGO's Training Series on "Finance, 

HRD and Social Entrepreneurship issues”. Mentor Foundation presented ‘Road Map into 

Entrepreneurship’ conducted by Mentor Ketut and Mentor Andy. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September - Presented our PMM program to the local community at Desa Ungasan. It was 

aimed at providing awareness of personal saving and budgeting to break the poverty cycle. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October - December 2017  

October - Participated in AidHub User Solution workshop; to define the needs of potential 

users in their program management system for the Aid industry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

November - MBTI weekend workshop attended by 3 mentors.  

A total of 184 students attended our Personal Money management workshop for 2017 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


